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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date: March 19, 2020 

From: Karen Kinser, Deputy Director of Public Works 

Subject: Construction Contract for Safe Routes to Schools/Green 

Infrastructure Project (No. 9I05) 

Community Goal/Result 

Safe Community, Ecological Sustainability 

Purpose 

Improve pedestrian safety and comfort in Central Brisbane along designated Safe Routes to 

Schools while providing stormwater treatment benefits and enhancement of streetscape 

aesthetics. 

Recommendation 

Award the construction contract for the Safe Routes to Schools/Green Infrastructure Project to 

Kingdom Pipelines, Inc. in the amount of $ 625,576, and authorize the Mayor to sign the 

Agreement on behalf of the City. 

Background 

The Safe Routes to Schools/Green Infrastructure Project will include clearing sidewalk 
obstructions, improving street crossings, installing new signage and striping, and installing new 
landscaped bioretention basin curb extensions known as green infrastructure (GI).  GI will 
require removal of a few parking spaces.  Adjacent impacted property owners have been 
contacted.  Improvements will be made along the designated Safe Routes to Schools at various 
locations including within downtown Brisbane and near Brisbane Elementary School and 
Lipman Middle School.  The City advertised the project on February 6 as authorized by the 
Director of Public Works. 

The City received one bid on February 27, 2020: 

Kingdom Pipelines Inc. $ 625,576.00 

Staff reviewed the apparent low bid and determined that the proposal was responsive and the 

bidder was responsible.  Impacts to pedestrians and the motoring public will be minimal during 

construction, which is expected to occur in late April through June of 2020. 
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Fiscal Impact 

The project utilized consultant services costing $84,500 for the design of the green 

infrastructure components.  Combined design and construction costs are $710,076.  

Funds are available from three sources: 

 $245,263 in grant funds awarded from the San Mateo City/County Association of

Governments (C/CAG) Safe Routes to School and Green Streets Infrastructure Pilot

Program.

 $364,813 in previous annual Measure A sales tax and California state gas tax revenues

 $100,000 for Safe Routes infrastructure improvements, funded by Council in the 2018-

2020 budget in Fund 100-6005.

_______________________________________ 

Karen Kinser, Deputy Director of Public Works 

___________________ ______________________________ 

Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer Clay Holstine, City Manager 


